## **Board Update - November 2015**

We are pleased to present 3 candidates to our membership for board leadership; Jeremy Baerg, Matt Robinson and Heinz Volkmann. Our nominating team has met with each candidate and we have prepared a brief document that includes their testimony and some other information about their involvement here at MRBC; this brief document is available at the Connection Centre. Please feel free to connect with each candidate should you have any questions, but, more importantly, please be in prayer for our church and each of these candidates as they seek to serve the Lord by serving MRBC.

We will be holding a brief membership meeting immediately following the service on Sunday, November 29<sup>th</sup> to vote on the candidates for board leadership.

We are also pleased to present to you 20 candidates for membership at MRBC. Each of these candidates has completed our membership class and is excited to become a part of the MRBC family. Three of these candidates have yet to be baptized (noted below) and will become members once they have been baptized. If you would like to speak to a board member about any of these membership candidates please do so ASAP.

Shawn Bonneteau
Julie Chen
Stephane Favelle
Maureen Gresham
Craig Hovey
Sharon Maclean
Ben Robinson

Amy Robinson Mark Robinson (awaiting baptism)

Lauren Robinson (awaiting baptism)Andy TedfordKarissa TedfordAlbert TorresMartha TorresEvangeline Torres

Ryan Vandendyck (awaiting baptism)

BJ Wensley Lynn Yuen

Further to the November newsletter where we shared with you our desire to pray more diligently for our church, our community and our world, we want to take this opportunity to invite all of you to join with us on Wednesday, December 2<sup>nd</sup> here at the church at 7:00pm as we pray together.

Finally, Pastor Jim and Pastor Jon will be undertaking the work necessary to find a new Associate Pastor of Community Life for MRBC. As part of that process they will be engaging members of the church family, but if you have any questions in the meantime, please feel free to talk to a member of the board or speak to Jim and/or Jon directly.